Lindale CE Primary School

MINUTES OF GOVERNORS CURRICULUM AND STANDARDS COMMITTEE MEETING

Monday 18 June 2018 at Lindale CE Primary School

Present Sarah Coleman, Tom Holman and Lisa Jefferson. 
1 Minutes of last meeting

Approved. No matters arising.
2 Progress of pupils including in-year progress overview
Governors discussed the school’s latest data showing pupils’ achievement and progress to the end of the Spring Term. Sarah provided summaries of the proportion of all year groups reaching and exceeding expected standards. Governors saw evidence of strong performance at Key Stage 2 in particular, and discussed SATs and likely outcomes for Year 6 children. They also queried slightly lower scores in Year 2 and discussed reasons for them.  

Governors saw evidence of effective teaching interventions in instances of slower than expected progress. They agreed that the overview showed evidence of very effective teaching across the school and exceptionally detailed attention to every child’s progress and needs.
3 School Improvement Plan
Tom had recently met with Sarah to review the Plan and update sections with achievement over the school year. Sarah will circulate the Plan to all Governors for comment, and it will be reviewed in the autumn to outline priorities for the 2018-19 school year. 

Questionnaires are currently being completed by parents and pupils, and responses to these will feed into the School Improvement Plan. 

4 Curriculum changes including website
Sarah outlined some of the recent changes in the curriculum and the new Ofsted framework that stresses the importance of what schools offer within various subjects beyond English and Maths. Staff have added more content to the school website to reflect the breadth of non-core subjects being taught, including French, Computer Science and Art. Revised curriculum statements and overviews have also been made available. Governors admired the very wide range of teaching at the school now. 
5 Good to Great project

The school recently undertook a mock Ofsted inspection, identifying strengths and areas for further improvements. Funding has subsequently been found for the school to take part in the ‘Good to Great’ scheme, providing time to visit schools rated as Outstanding to gather ideas and inspiration. This funding has been used for Sarah to spend time at a local school observing Spelling and Grammar teaching. She picked up some ideas to use at Lindale. 

6 Teaching arrangements and classes for next year

Sarah outlined arrangements for the 2018-19 year, which will leave class structures unchanged, and explained how different year groups will be separated for teaching in mornings and afternoons. Governors also discussed teaching arrangements in the Summer Term, which have benefited from excellent NQT and student teachers. 
7 ICT

The school’s ICT provision continues to be strong. Liane O’Kane has been spending less time in school, but has still been providing valuable input. 

8 Governor monitoring
Governors discussed different ways to monitor the school’s teaching and learning. Sarah will arrange a meeting for Tom to discuss Literacy teaching with Kim Curwen, and arrange conversations with pupils for Tom and Lisa. 

9 AOB

None.
